
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

 

MEETING DATE:  December 6, 2021 

SUBJECT: BOCC briefing of grant for Tumalo Community Plan Update; rural trails by Sisters 

 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

N/A. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

The Planning Division received a $75,000 grant from the ODOT/DLCD Transportation Growth 

Management (TGM) Program.  The 18-month grant will 1) Update the Tumalo Community Plan 

(TCP) transportation element and 2) implement the rural trails portion of the Sisters Country 

Vision Action Plan.  The project will result in proposed amendments to the Deschutes County 

Transportation System Plan (TSP).  Staff, the consultant, and ODOT Region 4 staff have agreed 

upon a tentative Scope of Work (SOW) and timeline.  The SOW and timeline are currently being 

reviewed by TGM staff in Salem.  Staff anticipates the project beginning in January.  

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

None; Deschutes County is using in-kind services to meet the approximately 12% local match 

requirement of the TGM grant.   

 

ATTENDANCE:  

Peter Russell, Senior Transportation Planner, CDD 


